CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 
MAY 16, 2017
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were Rita Selby, Kristen Gallagher, Donna Bosworth, Pat Lee, Joseph Braga, Jim O’Leary, Deacon Bill Schofield and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Kristen Gallagher and unanimously approved.
1) MAY BREAKFAST
Donna Bosworth reported that everything is coming into place for the May Breakfast. On Friday there will be the hall preparation and on Saturday the food preparation.  Father Lemlin noted that the profits will be used towards the door replacement.
2) GRANDMA’S ATTIC

Rita Selby reported that the sales and donations for Grandma’s Attic have been doing well.  Some excess items have been donated to the Coventry Treasure Chest which uses some of its proceeds for Special Olympics.  Also old towels have been donated to a pet center.
3) BAPTISM

Father Lemlin announced that there will be a Baptism on June 4th.
4) FINANCE

Father Lemlin reported that the Finance Committee will meet on May 31st to review and approve the budget for the next fiscal year.  Income is down this fiscal year by approximately $7000. The rent for Joyful Noise will be increased by 2%.  This is the first increase in quite a while.
5) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin reported that faith formation has concluded until September and that the bible study group will conclude on Monday for the summer.  

6) 25 WEEK CLUB

Father Lemlin reported that the 25 Week Club will start soon and that tickets will be sent out on May 26th.

7) BAZAAR

Kristen Gallagher advised the committee that organizing the next bazaar is going well so far.  A start up meeting will be held on June 13th.

8) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin reported that some more trees have been removed.  Faria & Son Landscaping has been contracted to take care of the yard work.  The next project will be to replace the rugs in the main part of the church.  The rug in the sanctuary may be replaced with wood flooring.
10) GENERAL
Father Lemlin noted that there had been no further news regarding the Diocese Capital Campaign.  A response has been sent to the Diocesan Pastoral Planning Committee on behalf of Saint Mary, Saints John & James and Christ the King Churches. So far there has not been any further information from the committee.  Father Lemlin noted that he had reached out to Father Spina and Father Lopez regarding a review of buildings as had been suggested by the committee.  Father Spina was not in favor and Father Lopez did not respond.
The next meeting will be held on June 20th.
There being no further business, Donna Bosworth made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.

